
 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

What a few busy weeks we have had and that last few weeks of this term will be even 

busier, with lots of things to look forward to.   

Please keep up to date and in touch by letting us know of any changes to your contact 

information – we do not want you to miss out! 

 

YEAR 6 – ROAD SAFETY 

 

 

 

As part of their transition to 

secondary school, Year 6 took part in 

a road safety transition talk. We 

talked about how to keep ourselves 

safe on the road and about staying 

safe when using pupil transport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to those who visited the school book fair.  We sold £663.90 worth of books 

and will receive a percentage of this back to spend on some fabulous books for our class 

libraries. 



 

NURSERY/RECEPTION OPEN DAY 

 

On Monday 19th June we held our Nursery/Reception Open Day for all prospective 

parents/carers. 

Parents/Carers were able to meet our wonderful team, visit our classrooms and 

sample our school food. 

If you, or anyone you know, requires any information about our school and wishes to 

go on our waiting list, please contact the school office on 0151 727 3963 or Email:

 finbars-rec@st-finbars.liverpoo.sch.uk 
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Excellent attendance at school is important to allow a child or young person to fulfil their 

potential.  Our attendance targets are deliberately set to be aspirational because we 

want to promote excellent attendance and punctuality habits.  Every single day that a 

child is absent from school equates to a day of lost learning.  For some parents 90% may 

seem like an acceptable level of attendance, but the reality is that 90% attendance 

means that your child will miss half a school day each week or 19 days of school during 

the school year – that’s nearly 4 school weeks.  Ofsted states that “There is a clear link 

between attendance and achievement”. Punctuality is equally important. Breakfast Club 

is open from 8.00 a.m. and we encourage Parents/Carers to make use of this free 

provision. Pupils arriving after 9.00 a.m. will be marked late and after 9.30 a.m. will go 

down as a ‘U’ code which counts as unauthorised. We only have two and a half weeks 

left until we finish for the summer break. Let's have excellent attendance. 

 

PE  

 

We have noticed that throughout the school there are some children who are regularly 

forgetting their PE kits and this is having a detrimental effect on their learning as it may be 

that the children cannot take part in the physical activities without the correct clothing.  

It is compulsory that children have their correct PE kit in school.  The school has adopted 

the following uniform for PE lessons: 

 

• A white t-shirt 

• A pair of black shorts 

• A pair of black pumps or black trainers 

• During winter months, children may wear a pair of 

black jogging bottoms and a black jumper.’ 

School shoes, especially, are a health & safety risk and can 

result in serious slips, trips and falls.   

If your child is not wearing their PE kit, they will not be taking part in the physical aspect of 

PE.  They will still be taking part in the lesson by observing, writing learning points etc so 

that their learning is not hindered. 

If you would like to see if we have any ‘pre-loved’ PE kit in school, please ask at the school 

office.   

 



 

RETURN OF SCHOOL READING BOOKS 

 

If you have any school reading books at home, please can you return them to us as soon 

as possible.  Thank you. 

 

 NO PHONES IN SCHOOL 

 

Parents/Carers are kindly reminded that mobile phones are not allowed 

to be used in the school building. Thank you for your co-operation. 

If a child does bring a mobile phone into school, then it must be 

handed in to the school office.  School accepts NO LIABILITY for any 

child’s personal property; including mobile phones.  

 

  

 

 

Congratulations to Year 4 who achieved 94.7% attendance and Reception who 

achieved 94.5%, from 22nd May to 23rd June 2023.   

Congratulations to Year 4 who have completed their Multiplication Tables check.  They 

worked so hard and we are very proud of them.  

 

 

  

 

 

As you are aware, we have our own Pre-Loved Uniform ‘shop’. 

 

We would like all Parents/Carers to donate old/outgrown school uniform.  If you would like 

to donate any part of the school uniform, it must be washed and in good condition. 

Please drop any donations to the school office.    

 

We have been able to help many of our families and will continue to do so.   

 

If you wish to see what we have available, please ask at our school office or email the 

school office on (finbars-rec@st-finbars.liverpool.sch.uk) 

 

with your requests (e.g. item, sizes etc) and we will see what is available and get it ready 

for you to collect.   

 

These pre-loved uniforms are free of charge. Thank you or your kindness and generosity. 
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SATs YEAR 2  

 

We celebrated completing our SATs by having an afternoon of games in the sunshine and 

playing with our friends.  We also had a special visit from the ice cream van, they were 

delicious! What a great way to celebrate our success. 

 

 

 



 

YEAR 2   

ATs Year 2  

Year 2 have been busy collecting data and presenting it in a variety of ways - tally charts, 

pictograms and bar diagrams. We have then worked hard to discuss and 

answer questions about the data. 

 

 
 





 

 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 



  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY 

4th  July 
Nursery (afternoon children), Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 

3 - Author Visit – Fay Evans  

5th  July School Closed for children except Year 3 – Strike Day 

7th July School Closed for children except Year 3 – Strike Day 

10th July Year 5 Meeting – Transition to Secondary School, 2.45 pm  

11th July Year 4, 5 & some Year 6 – Music Concert, 2.00 pm 

12th July Parent/Carers’ Evening (Optional) 

13th July Year 5 & 6 – RNLI Assembly 

14th July 
Guitar Concert for those in Guitar Club with Steve, 2.45 pm – 3.15 

pm 

17th July Activity Day – Details to be Confirmed 

18th Tuesday 
Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly, 1.00 pm – 2.00 pm 

Year 6 Leavers’ Party, 4.00pm – 6.00 pm  

19th Wednesday 
End of Year Prize Assembly for children 

Last Day of Term. All children must be collected at 1.30 pm 

SEPTEMBER  

1st Friday INSET Day – School Closed for Children 

4th Monday 

Breakfast Club is Open from 8.00 am 

Y1 – Y6 - Children Return to School, 8.45 am 

Nursery and Reception – Stay and Play, 9:00 – 10:15 am only 

5th Tuesday Nursery and Reception – Children return to school, 8.45 am  

 

Q:  How much space do fungi need to grow?  

A:  As mushroom as possible. 



 


